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Dear pastors, co-workers, and family members in the Lord:  

Peace be with you! 

 

Thank you for your continued prayer and support for the Galilee Ministry Team. We are so 

grateful! September to October is a harvest season, full of joy from harvests. 

 

(1) Online retreat gathering:  

We held an online retreat gathering on September 10-11. More than 20 co-workers attended, 

and Jehovah’s blessings were full. We worshiped God together, knew each other, and shared 

our personal expectations. The theme of this conference is: "The GIU of Continuous Growth". 

The Chairman of the Board of Directors, Dr. Enoch Kim (Professor of Cross-Cultural 

Education at Fuller Seminary), shared with us the conditions that a team that continues to 

grow needs to have. He taught and discussed at the same time, so that the participants 

benefited a lot in a relaxed and happy atmosphere. 

 

Under the leadership of the Director-General Pastor Xu, the staff in charge of administration, 

business-lead ministry, missionary care, mobilization, and training made a summary report 

and future development plan. Participants also made inquiries and suggestions from different 

perspectives, which not only opened up development ideas, but also enriched development 

connotations. 

 

(2) Personnel changes:  

Our president, Dr. Enoch Kim, will step down at the end of the year and will be replaced by 

Elder Yuantsang Ting, the elder of the Gaithersburg Chinese Alliance Church (GCAC). Three 

more directors will be added next year. 

 

(3) New ministry teams:  

We have established two new ministry teams. One is the "Mobilization team", which will 

increase mobilization and connect more evangelical organizations and churches to 

participate in the mission; the other is "Mission training team". They were created for the 

design of courses at different stages for those who are willing to serve in the mission field, to 

prepare trained teachers and curriculum resources, and to train suitable missionaries in the 

mission field. 

 

Please pray for us: 

(1) We will hold an online thanksgiving party on November 20th. Pray to God for expanding 

the realm of Galilee's service; everyone is also welcomed to participate. 

(2) Pray for the expansion of the team of co-workers and hope that more volunteers will 

participate in our service. 

 

Let us raise our prayer hands and bless the Galilee Mission! 


